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              NOVEMBER, 2006  
GENERAL DINNER MEETING
R.S.L. 

Tuesday  21  November, 2006 
Cost of Dinner $20  (GST  inc) Please try to have the correct change.
The Guest speaker will be Cheryl McIntyre who will demonstrate
the art of working with Leather.

      Board Meetings start at 5.00 pm, Committees will meet a

                 5.45pm, prior to Dinner Meeting at 6.30pm.
APOLOGIES

Apologies are to be directed ONLY to Geraldine Collins on 55412058.

Please advise by 5pm Monday 20  2006.

In case of an EMERGENCY, an apology may be accepted by Geraldine up to 8.30am on day of the meeting. An account for the cost of the dinner will be forwarded to any member not responding in the usual manner. 

MISSION STATEMENT

Zonta International is a worldwide service 

organisation of executives in business and the professions 

working together to advance the status of women.

From our President:

Dear Members,
What a wonderful week I have had. Ian away deep sea fishing at  Swains, so have broken with the routine and slept in most mornings till 6.00am and grazed instead of cooking a couple of evenings. Bliss and Sloth!. Ian has rung just once ship to shore and they are enjoying good catches, kind weather and good company. My eldest son has gone to the Middle East so I have his welfare in the back of my mind at all times.

I attended as your representative the Awards Night at BSHS on 25th October. Gerry G and I sat together in the second row next to, the Anglican and Catholic priests, so we were on our best behavior .It was an excellent night with Keith Gee as guest speaker. The School Band is to be commended. Our prize winner was Shari Hunt, who was most grateful to receive the $100 book voucher from Zonta
Wednesday 1st November again saw me flying the Zonta flag at the BSHS Industry Links Dinner held at Gleneagle Gables .Again it was most enjoyable and excellent speeches by the younger generation who are moving through into the workplace, whilst still enjoying the security the school environment offers them. We have a good name in the community and it is pleasing to have that sentiment reinforced at functions such as these.!

Raffle ticket selling on 16,17,23 and 24 November is organized to take place outside Shays for our Gourmet Goodies Christmss basket and associated prizes. We aim to make this a marvelous fundraiser culminating on 2 December at the Beaudesert markets, so please try and get as much preserving and baking organized nice and early, so you are not stressed out at the last minute and we have a table groaning with goodies to present to the public that Saturday. Margaret Brennan has more raffle books if you would like to continue selling to your friends prior to 2 December when the raffle will be drawn.
Please advise me if you would like to come to the QMIR open day on 29 November, 2006 – so far only Ellen and I.
There is lovely soft rain here, so let us hope and pray for follow up rain, both in this shire and further afield. Sadly this parched country will take years to recover fully from this dreadful drought.

Kind regards,

 Alice Warby.
DATES TO REMEMBER

BOARD and DINNER MEETINGS

21 November 2006

No meeting in December

16 January 2007

20 February 2007

20 March 2007

17 April  as well the AGM 2007
15 May Changeover 2007
OTHER IMPORTANT DATES
8 November 2006 Zonta International Day
25 November 2006 International Day for the Elimination of Violence Against Women

26 November to 10 December 2006 16dDays of Activism Against Gender Violence.

26 November 2006 Christmas Luncheon at the Albert River Wine meeting at 12.00 noon

1 December World AIDS Day.
2 December 2006 Gourmet Goodies Stall
11 January Amelia Earhart Day.

BIRTHDAY GREETINGS

NOVEMBER/DECEMBER
There are no members celebrating their birthdays in November but three members in December.
6 December   Susan Topping

7 December   Sylvia Mellor

17 December   Robyn Lincez
Best wishes for their special day.
NUTRITIONAL COOKING CLASSES.        Alice Warby.
The next Cooking Class will be held in December and as yet no date has been set but this will be available at the Dinner Meeting.
Instruction for the day will be concentrating on everything to do with BEANS.

Please phone Alice to confirm any extra arrangements for the afternoon.
THE CONVENTION REVISTED.

The following 2006-2008 International Service Program Projects  were adopted at the Melbourne International Convention . 
New Projects.


(1) CARE International:

Education and Leadership for Girls and Young Women in Bolivia.

(2) United Nations Industrial Development Organization (UNIDO)

Support for Revival of Rural Community-based Self-Help Initiatives in Sri Lanka.

Continuing Projects.
(3) CARE International 

Mata Masu Dubara “Women on the Move” Phase 11

(4)Afghan Institute of Learning (AIL)

Developing Community-based Efforts to Educate Afghan Women and Girls
The focus for this month is an extract from the Zonta International Service Projects Pre Convention Publication.
(3) CARE International
Mata Masu Dubara “Women on the Move” Phase Two

Project Focus:

Women’s Economic Self-Sufficiency and Health Education

2006-2008

US $300,000

The goal of Phase 11 is to reduce the risk of HIV/AIDS and it physical, social and economic consequences for at least 5,100 women and their dependent children in the Bouza district of the Tahoua Department (state) in Southern Niger by 2008, through three primary strategies:

· Empower the AIDS-affected women and their children, economically and socially:

· Build the capacity of local organizations to ensure the project’s sustainability: and

· Work with community leaders to “break the wall of silence” about HIV/AIDS and reduce the stigmatization of women living with or affected by HIV/AIDS.

In the second phase of the Mata Masu Dubara Project , Care will replace Phase 1 activities – notably Mata Masu Dubara group information and HIV/AIDS education – with a new group of vulnerable women and their children in the Bouza Valley, and build the capacity of Phase 1 (3,600 women) and Phase 11 (1,500 women) groups to take on new challenges facing them because of AIDS. Phase 11 of the project also includes new techniques for improving the well-being of participating women, including networks of Mata Masu Dubara groups; and care and mentoring of HIV/AIDS orphans (74% of whom are female), as care of orphaned children overwhelmingly falls to women in Niger.
THE CLUB’S NEXT FUNDRAISER….
2ND DECEMBER 2006

Come and join us

Help where you can,
At the Markets, the Gourmet Goodies 
     Stall

Pleasing our customers
Looking for Gifts, 

A bargain or two will indeed enthrall.
Including the jams,

Nuts, biscuits and craft

Christmas cakes, Bailey’s, there’s some-
           thing for all.

Your time and efforts continue to be 
      Support for the CHAPLAINCY.
 Ellen Logan will set up the stall at 6.00am and return at the end of the morning. She is asking for volunteers to work from 6.00am to 12.00 noon working 1 1/2 hour shifts. A roster will be available next meeting. Hopefully everyone knows the ropes by now, and will be planning to make/bake their usual specialties or pledge donations.

Donations of glass jars would be acceptable for jams and prunes in port also.
ONLY 56% OF WOMEN HAVE MAMMOGRAMS.

All women aged between 50 and 69 are being urged to have mammograms by NSW Shadow Minister for Health Jillian Skinner.

“It is extremely disappointing that only 56% of women in this target age range are having mammograms,” Mrs Skinner said following the revelation at the launch today of breast cancer awareness month.

“The loud and very clear message from health experts is that early detection is the key to increases survival rates even though a new report from the Australian Institute of Health and Welfare (AIHW) indicates that the number of breast cancers detected in Australia has risen from 5,318 in 1983 to 12,027 in 2002 and is expected to reach 14,800 by 2011[1]”

“And while Breast Screen provides free biennial mammographic screening to all women in this age group,  women aged 40 to 49 and over 70 are not immune from the disease and are able to attend fro screening.”
“The AIHW report Breast Cancer in Australia: an overview 2006 shows despite the increased detection rate, the survival rate has also increased.”

“Alarmingly, NSW has a higher incident

Rate, [2] and higher death rate, [3] from breast cancer than all other States and Territories.”

“According to today’s report, each year between 2000 and 2004 an average 888 women died from breast cancer in NSW. The average age of these women was 59.”.

“Today’s report must serve as reminder to all women to undergo mammograms and other health checks, particularly if they find lumps or other changes in their bodies.”

“A Liberal/Nationals Government is committed to working with the Federal Government to achieve the Program’s 70 percent participation rate.”

For further information visit:

http://www.breastscreen.info.au/
………………………………………..

[1] Executive Summary, page xvv

[2] Table 1.12 page 14

[3] Table 2.10 page 27

Catherine McDonald, Media Advisor,

Office of Jillian Skinner MP

GETTING TO KNOW YOU…..

Gaye Thiel
I grew up in Ipswich the second oldest of 5 children. My community service began when I was twelve via door to door collecting for Mater Children’s Hospital. As a St. John’s Ambulance member I successfully achieved my four hundred hours Community Service Badge, working week-ends and school holidays at the local aged care facility and a nearby Psychiatric Hospital.

My nursing career started at the age of 16 as a “Cadet” at Royal Brisbane Hospital. My training began there at 17, and I completed at Ipswich after transferring. With my first husband we moved to Cairns with his three year old son. I worked in the Base Hospital casualty ward and then in the local private hospital operating Theatre. I was founding Secretary of the local Australian College of Operating Room Nurses, and secretary of my husband’s football club.

We spent two years in Irian Jaya – now Indonesian West Papua – where my husband worked for a remote, American copper mine. It was a baptism of fire in matters cultural, political, racial and a big lesson in (Indonesian) colonialism. It was the first time I ever saw a helicopter gunship or the results of their weaponary. The local indigenous people were the targets. As part time reliever at the hospital I did all the emergency medical evacuations back to Cairns, and was on several community committees. The town had an expatriate population of about 1500 people, mostly Americans, Canadians and Australians, but representatives from many other nationalities. There was a similar number of Indonesians as well. We had to make our own fun and committee work took up a lot of my non-working time – made possible by the fact that all expats were obliged to employ a housemaid!

After leaving there, my husband and I divorced. Returning to Cairns I eventually married my husband Ron, an anaesthetist. In 1984 Ron and a friend became partners in a Microfilm Bureau which I managed. It was a huge learning curve but the technology fascinated me, and I loved it. It was at this time I discovered that although it was acceptable to be a woman in business in most of Australia, Cairns was very much a frontier town with regards to male attitude to women But, by the time the business was sold in 1988 the help I had from male members of the business community was invaluable and an indication of changing attitudes in rural areas.
When James Cook University opened a Cairns Campus, I fulfilled a lifelong  ambition to complete a Bachelor of Arts degree, winning the university open short story prize in my first year, and having a short article on Chaucer internationally published in my second year. During my honours year I tutored in History, but never completed my honours due to ill health.

During this time Ron and I moved to Malanda on the Atherton Tablelands but continued to commute to Cairns to work and study. During my University studies I continued to work part time and I was District Commissioner for Girl Guides in Malanda until ill health intervened.

We moved to Brisbane when Ron retired and lived in Birkdale where I was newsletter editor and zone coordinator in our Neighbourhood watch, and also active in preventing local koala habitat being destroyed by a proposed housing development bordering our neighbourhood. I had an excellent part time job, with a surgeon in Brisbane, which utilized my various nursing and office skills.

Our move to Kooralbyn has been a very  happy one. My community work has continued, with the Kooralbyn Community Association, as newsletter editor and secretary, and I’ve been active in various community matters. Now I work a little at Beaudesert Hospital theatre and have become a Celebrant. Doing mostly Name Givings and Marriage Renewals, I’ve been approved as a Marriage Celebrant but am awaiting my official appointment.
November, 2006
OUR CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON…………………
A reminder about our Christmas Luncheon at the Albert River Wines on Sunday 26 November, meeting at 12.00 noon. 

The two course lunch will cost $45 per person. This includes a pre-lunch wine-tasting , coffee or tea and ARW’s Belgian Chocolates.

Please advise Ellen as soon as possible about attendance and choice of menu.

FOOTPRINTS OF SERVICE.

As a signature of our Club, service to the local community continues everyday.

Thanks to all those members who keep the Hospital Canteen attended, Telecross,

collections and door knocks for charities and other acts of kindness that pass unheralded   These actions are always appreciated by the recipients and it is also a way that the identity of Zonta can be spread in the community.
Alice reports that the Hospital Canteen goes from strength to strength with improved takings being banked on Clinic days. Does this mean the sandwich making is improving?
Ellen Logan has the raffle roster organized with the 16th, 17th this week and 23rd and 24th next week outside Shay’s Chemist Shop. This should be a lovely time for fellowship as well.

 Thanks everyone for your service. It is a very busy time for everyone but I hear that there are times for a lot of fun as well….some rumor going around about some Zontians and friends going to the races and….getting their photos in the local paper!

If you have any goods for the refuge centre we can arrange for delivery, especially comfort packs for the mothers and children or, if anyone has contacts for the drought relief please advise Alice.

………………………………………….

As this newsletter is the last one for 2006 it is a rather lengthy one, enough for two months

Keith and I will be very busy as all the children and grandchildren are coming home to celebrate Christmas with us.

I would like to wish members and their friends and families a happy and wondrous Christmas, a time of rest and renewal of the simple things of life and ready for a very active and satisfying  New Year.

Please pencil in your diaries that the deadline for reports and articles for the newsletter is 8th of the month. Thanks Sylvia.
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